
Minutes JBCCC May 13, 2015 

 

 

Meeting was called to order at 7:05 PM by President Joe Barone, followed by the Pledge of 

Allegiance.  10 members present. 

 

Secretary’s Report:  

 

Minutes from previous meeting were read. 

 

 Motion to accept the secretaries report was made by: 

 

Tom Whiteley 

2
nd

 by  Mark Rawlins 

 

Treasurer’s Report: 

 

May 13, 2015  Beginning Balance  $2,584.02 (correction after audit) 

   Income        607.00 

   Expenses        550.00 

      ======== 

   Balance   $2,641.02 

 

Motion to accept the treasurers report made by: 

 

    Ed Bailey 

   2
nd

 by Joe Curran, Sr. 

 

Old Business: 

 

Every year the club donates to the Jim Thorpe Little League, we have a sign in the outfield.  

Barbara Smith made a motion that we donate $250, the same as last year.  All we in favor, 

motion carried. 

 

 

Correspondence: 

 

None 

 

 

New Business: 
 

From the cruise we received 4 new membership applications.  The names were read and a 

motion was made by Mark Rawlins, 2
nd

 by Joe Barachie to accept, motion carried. 

 

There is a schedule conflict with our date for the September cruise of the 25th.  A motion was 

made by Tim Koch to push the cruise back to the next Friday, October 2
nd

, 2
nd

 by Mark Rawlins, 

motion carried. 

 



There was discussion as to rain date for our cruise nights.  Tom Whiteley will contact Jerry 

Dotter to get his input as to whether the next Friday or possibly some time on Sunday will work. 

 

We discussed changing the cruise night start time to 5PM.  After much discussion it was agreed 

to stay with 6PM. 

 

There was discussion about the food issue at the first cruise.  The fire company knows and will 

work on fixing the problem.  A side note, Tom Whiteley said the fire company offered to cover 

the cost of the first 100 dash plaques for the April 24
th

 cruise. 

 

Joe Barone ask if there is a way the fire company could park a truck across the area from the 

marquee sign to the building so cars wouldn’t get in without going through the proper 

registration route. 

 

We will need volunteers to help park cars so the parking lot gets filled from the highway back 

and to get proper spacing between the cars. 

 

The DJ needs to be used more efficiently for announcements, white boards will be used to notify 

raffle winners rather than calling out the numbers. 

 

There was discussion about the door prizes.  We will try do get more items, preferably have 10 to 

12 items for each cruise.  Again using the white boards to show winning ticket numbers. 

 

On May 8
th

, Wilma, Joe, Phil and Barbara got together to audit the books. Phil Botti is now our 

official club Treasurer. 

 

We had the first drawing for the cars to be used on the dash plaques.  For the May cruise Phil 

Botti and Ed Bailey’s names were picked. 

 

Phil Botti brought up the Pocono Record page that’s in the Sunday paper called My Ride.  Every 

week they have a story about someone or something ride related.  We can submit club members 

and their photos.  Also the add for our club must be updated to reflect the changed location and 

dates for the cruises. 

 

With there being no further business, a motion was made to adjourn by: 

    

    Joe Barone  

   2
nd

 by Ed Bailey 

 

Meeting closed for business: 8:15PM 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

Tim Koch, Secretary 


